From: Sean Gregory 
Sent: 04 April 2014 17:09
To: Rebecca Horley
Subject: RE: 14/00052/PREAPP - Gavray Drive, Bicester
Importance: High

Hi Rebecca, 

Here are the pre-app responses to this one;

Air Quality

The  review and assessment reports are freely available on request. The most recent of which is attached (USA and Progress Report 2013). There is a detailed assessment which has been undertaken in the Bicester area which is also attached. Monitoring data for 2013 is also available on request to my email address although this will be available in the latest progress report which will be available in the next few months.  

I can confirm the proposals for the construction phase would be appropriate. The proposals for the assessment of the operational phase of the development are suitable to screen for air quality, depending on predicted traffic movements. It may be necessary to proceed to a more detailed air quality assessment depending on the results of the screening. It is also noted that residential homes may be introduced close to the ring way and these should be considered in the proposed Arup report. 

It is likely that any adverse impact on local air quality would require mitigation measures to be included, rather than only if the significance is “substantial adverse” as referred to in paragraph 5.12 of the scoping report. 

Land Quality

The potential for this development to be affected by contamination is not covered in the scoping report and this should be considered further as part of a  future planning application. The informal recreational use, railway land and potential infilling are potential sources of contamination shown on a screen of my records. I would like to see a future planning application accompanied by a characterisation of ground conditions and risk assessment.

Best regards, 

Sean 

Sean Gregory
Environmental Protection Officer
Cherwell District Council
Ext: 1622
Direct Dial: 01295 221622
mail to: sean.gregory@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
www.cherwell.gov.uk 

From: Rebecca Horley 
Sent: 01 April 2014 07:54
To: Sean Gregory; David Peckford; Judith Ward; Jon Brewin
Subject: 14/00052/PREAPP - Gavray Drive, Bicester

All

You will recall I sent out consult requests on 3rd March and now Caversfield PI is over, I have to get a response out  on this (due today but I’ve negotiated the end of the week) and wondered if there was any chance of a comment before it goes.

Sean – para 5.9 of their report refers to most recent air quality monitoring data to be made available.

David – I know how you’re fixed but I just want to make sure that you are aware of this consult and that a response is due if you are able please.  Let me know if it’s not possible so I can just get on with what I have.

Judith – para 5.42 onward – some assistance may be required to identify VPs.  (please pass this onto whoever is dealing with this if not you)

Jon – please could you comment on their approach to the baseline data 

Many thanks

Rebecca Horley BSc (Hons) MRTPI

Principal Planning Officer 

Public Protection & Development Management

Cherwell District Council

Ext 1837

Direct Dial 01295 221837

mailto: rebecca.horley@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
www.cherwell.gov.uk
